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Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on Friday 13 FEB. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend. 
The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

President’s Message

Brethren: 

We missed you at the last meeting. Below is a summary of the January program. We had a number of model cannons on display as well. Next meeting we will have the opportunity to preview the movie: Master and Commander and/or discuss the Naval history of Admiral of the Fleet Horatio Hornblower. 

18th Century Naval Cannons

During the Age of Sail, when large, sail-powered wooden naval warships dominated the high seas (roughly: 1571-1863), these warships mounted a bewildering variety of different types and sizes of cannons as their main armament. Essentially all cannon designs were muzzle-loading. 

A typical 24 lb. naval cannon was a smoothbore mounted on a truck carriage. A truck carriage was made of wood. The preferred wood was elm for its strength, durability and resistance to shock. A carriage for a 24 lb. cannon was 72” long; the sides were 5 ½” thick. The trucks were small, solid wood wheels designed to give high rolling resistance to help resist the recoil of the cannon. The largest 24 lb. cannon was 9 ft. 6 in. long. The length of the bore was 8 ft. 11 in. A charge of powder for maximum range was 8 lbs. Its point-blank, no elevation range was 297 yards and its extreme range at 10º elevation was 2,870 yards. Because accuracy dropped off very quickly as elevation increased, an elevation greater than 4º was rare in naval actions. 
Firing a naval cannon required a great amount of labor and manpower. Cannon used gunpowder as the propellant, and being high explosive gunpowder had to be kept in a safe storage area below deck. Powder Boys, typically 10-14 year old children were enlisted to run powder from the armory up to the gun decks of a vessel as required.
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The firing procedure for a cannon was as follows: A wet swab was rammed into the muzzle to moisten the interior the cannon, extinguishing any embers from a previous firing and preventing the gunpowder from going off prematurely. Gunpowder was rammed in behind a wad—typically made from canvas and old rope—followed by the cannon shot. The gun in its carriage was then 'run out' — men heaved on the gun tackles until the front of the gun carriage was hard up against the ship's bulwark, and the barrel protruding out of the gun port. A slow match was used to ignite the gunpowder at the touch hole and the cannon was discharged at a high speed. When the gun discharged, the recoil sent it backwards until it was stopped by the breach rope — a sturdy rope made fast to ring bolts let into the bulwarks, and a turn taken about the gun's cascabel.
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A typical broadside of a Royal Navy ship of the late 18th century could be fired 2-3 times in approximately 5 minutes, depending on the training of the crew, a well trained one being essential to the simple yet detailed process of preparing to fire. Ironically, the British Admiralty did not see fit to provide additional powder to captains to train their crews, generally only allowing 1/3 of the powder loaded onto the ship to be fired in the first 6 months of a typical voyage, barring hostile action. Instead of live fire practice, most captains exercised their crews by "running" the guns in and out — performing all the steps associated with firing but for the actual discharge. Some wealthy captains — those who had made money capturing prizes or from wealthy families - were known to purchase powder with their own funds to enable their crews to fire real discharges at real targets.

From: www.nationmaster.com/ encyclopedia/ Naval-artillery-in-the-Age-of-Sail 
Keep Smiling and Hope to See You, 
Lance Otis, Pres. 

Highlights of the Last Meeting

The meeting opened at 1900 9 JAN 09 by President Lance Otis with the members, ladies and guests as listed on the Muster Report.  It was moved and passed to forego the reading of the minutes of the DEC meeting. Treasurers Report was read, balance on hand:
$1715.27
Correspondence was read, consisting of letters from National concerning the Collingwood situation and newsletters from Chapters 40 and 89.
Committee Reports: Membership, Dick Dexter gave a status on the “Building the Flag” team, they are practicing and looking for events to perform at. Membership applications: None. No candidates were initiated. Unfinished Business:  None.  New Business: None.  Guest Speaker: Lance Otis gave a presentation on naval cannons, referring to numerous models which he brought for display. Announcements: None. There being no further business the meeting ended at 1920, peace and harmony prevailing.

From the Desk of the Secretary

Brethren,

At our FEB meeting the President plans to show battle scenes from the movie “Master and Commander” with a focus on the use of naval cannons of the era. It should be an interesting presentation. 

The Sojourner Endowment Memorial (SEM) is the primary means of support for National Sojourners. The 3-6-5 Club is a major contributor to the SEM. It is totally voluntary. Annual contributions for members are $3.65 or members may purchase a Life Membership for $36.50. 
Sinclair Inlet Chapter receives credit each time a member contributes to the 3-6-5 Club. Chapters that have 100% annual participation receive a streamer to attach to their chapter flag. The way 100% participation is achieved is by all members being a member of the 3-6-5 Club or the chapter paying a annual fee for each chapter member who is not a 3-6-5 Club member. We vote each year to pay these fees so we qualify for a streamer.  The chapter has eight 3-6-5 Club Life Members, but if all were members we would not have to pay the annual fee. Consider purchasing a Life Membership in the 3-6-5 Club for $36.50. All contributions to the SEM Fund are TAX DEDUCTIBLE.
Fraternally,
John
Veterans News
The "Paid-up Survivor Benefit Plan (SBP)" program became effective Oct. 1, 2008. All retirees that are at least 70 years of age and paid SBP premiums for at least 360 months (30 years) will have their premiums stopped and are no longer required to make monthly payments beginning in the month they meet the eligibility requirements. Participants in the Retired Serviceman's Family Protection Plan (RSFPP) who were age 70 or older on Oct. 1, 2008 and after also have their premiums stopped. 

No action is required by the member to initiate the termination of premiums. DFAS will notify members of their paid-up status and when premiums will be stopped. 

Retiree Account Statements (RAS) have been modified to include a " premium counter." The purpose of the counter is to track the number of months of paid premiums credited to a retiree's account. The premium counter will automatically increase in each month that a full premium payment is made. Each time a retiree receives a RAS it will display the current number of monthly premium payments toward paid-up status. This will help retirees monitor their eligibility status. A RAS is not issued monthly but is issued whenever a pay change occurs. Although the premium counter became available in October, the counter will not be seen by most retirees until the annual RAS is mailed in December. 

DFAS is working in conjunction with the Defense Manpower Data Center (DMDC), who maintains historical pay data on all military retirees, to ensure that everyone receives proper credit for all premiums paid and that the premium counter is accurate. Retirees who believe that the premium counter is incorrect will be given the opportunity to dispute it. The dispute period will begin on January 1, 2009, after the annual RAS has been mailed and received, and will end on June 30, 2009. All disputes must be made by completing a DD Form 2656-11. To download the form go to:
www.dfas.mil/retiredpay/paid-upsurvivorbenefitpaymentsbp.html

Source:  http://www.dfas.mil/ 
TRICARE USER FEE UPDATE 28:   A new report from the Congressional Budget Office shows why some military retirees and veterans could face higher out-of-pocket costs if the Obama administration and Congress take bold moves to reform the U.S. health system and to make federal health programs more efficient. Among 115 "options" presented, though not endorsed, in the CBO report, several focus on raising TRICARE out-of-pocket costs for retirees and one for families. Here are some options that would touch military people and veterans:

• TRICARE for Working-Age Retirees (Option 96) – Fees, co-payments and deductibles would be raised for retirees under 62 to restore the relative costs paid when TRICARE began in 1995. TRICARE Prime enrollment would be raised to $550 a year for individuals from $230. Retiree families would pay $1100 versus $460 today. Co-pays for doctor visits would climb to $28 from $12 and users of TRICARE Standard and TRICARE Extra would pay an annual deductible of $350 for an individual and $700 for families. Congress has declined to support such increases for the past three years.

• Fees for Active Duty Families – Dependents of active duty members enrolled in TRICARE Prime, the managed care network, would pay new fees equal to 10% of the cost of health services obtained either in military treatment facilities or through civilian network providers. Total out of pocket costs would be capped, however. To help offset these costs, dependents would receive a $500 non-taxable allowance annually. Those who elect to use alternative health insurance, rather than TRICARE, could apply the $500 toward their health insurance premiums, co-payments or deductibles. CBO estimates these fees would save $7 billion over 10 years and encourage Prime enrollees to "use medical services prudently." It also would entice more spouses to enroll in employer-provided health plans instead of TRICARE. The downside, CBO said, would be financial difficulties for some Prime enrollees despite the cap on out-of-pocket costs. Also, CBO said, spouses induced to rely on employer health plans could see health coverage interrupted during military assignment relocations.

• TRICARE-For-Life Fees (Option 97) – The military's health insurance supplement to Medicare could see higher user costs. Under this option, beneficiaries would pay the first $525 of yearly medical costs plus one half of the next $4725 of costs charged to Medicare. So the extra out-of-pocket cost for TFL users would be up to $2887.50 a year. This amount would be indexed to rise with Medicare costs. The change would save $40 billion over 10 years. But CBO said it also could discourage some patients from seeking preventive care or proper management of chronic conditions. So it could negatively affect some patients' health.

• Tighten VA Enrollment – The VA healthcare system would be directed to disenroll 2.3 million Priority Groups 7 and 8 -- individuals who are not poor and have no service-related medical needs. Estimated savings would be $53 billion over 10 years but Medicare spending would rise by $26 billion in the same period as elderly among these vets shifted to Medicare. CBO said 90 percent of these vets have other health care coverage. But this change could leave up to 10% unable to find affordable care.

Source: Military.com Tom Philpott article 31 Dec 08 

PAGE  
4

_1137840697.bin

_1137840828.bin

